
 

 

1ST REPORT OF THE 
 

TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 
Meeting held on February 3, 2015, commencing at 12:19 PM, in Committee Room #5, 
Second Floor, London City Hall.   
 
PRESENT:  M. Marsman (Chair), S. Brook, S. Janes, H. Ketelaars, T. Khan, J. Peccia, 
A. Penney, A. Stratton, D. Szoller and G. Thompson and H. Lysynski (Secretary). 
 
ABSENT:  J. Carter, M. Dawthorne, D. Evans, J. Gillespie and T. Siddique. 
  
ALSO PRESENT:  K. Burns, M. Elmadhoon, I. Kalsi, T. Macbeth, D. MacRae and E. 
Soldo. 
 
I. CALL TO ORDER 
 

1. Disclosures of Pecuniary Interest 

  

Recommendation:  That it BE NOTED that no pecuniary interests were 
disclosed. 

 
2. Election of Chair and Vice Chair 

 

Recommendation:  That the existing appointments of the Chair and Vice Chair 
for the Transportation Advisory Committee BE EXTENDED to February 28, 2015 
to coincide with the end of the current term. 

 
II. SCHEDULED ITEMS 

 
None. 

 
III. CONSENT ITEMS 
 

3. 9th Report of the Transportation Advisory Committee 

 
Recommendation:  That it BE NOTED that the 9th Report of the Transportation 
Advisory Committee from its meeting held on November 4, 2014, was received. 

 
4. Dundas Place – Dundas Flexible Street Scoping Study 

 
Recommendation:  That the following actions be taken with respect to Dundas 
Place, the Dundas Flexible Street Scoping Study: 
 
a) the Civic Administration BE ADVISED that the Transportation Advisory 

Committee (TAC) expressed its support for the Dundas Place, the 
Dundas Flexible Street initiative; and, 

 
b) the TAC BE PROVIDED information, as it becomes available, relating to  

the Environmental Assessment for this project; 
 
it being noted that the Transportation Advisory Committee received the attached 
presentation from E. Soldo, Director, Roads and Transportation, with respect to 
this matter. 

 
5. Rapid Transit Environmental Assessment 

 
Recommendation:  That the following actions be taken with respect to the Rapid 
Transit Environmental Assessment: 
 
c) the Civic Administration BE ADVISED that the Transportation Advisory 

Committee expressed its support for the Rapid Transit initiative; and, 
 
d) the Transportation Advisory Committee BE PROVIDED information, as it 

becomes available, relating to the Environmental Assessment for this 
project; 
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it being noted that the Transportation Advisory Committee reviewed and 
received the following communications with respect to this matter: 
 

 Shift, Moving London Forward, discussion flyer; and, 

 a communication dated January 27, 2015, from E. Soldo, Director, Roads 
and Transportation, City of London and B. Hollingworth, Director, IBI 
Group; 

 
it being further noted that the Transportation Advisory Committee received the 
attached presentation from E. Soldo, Director, Roads and Transportation, with 
respect to this matter.  

 
6. Highbury Avenue/Hamilton Road Intersection Improvements Environmental 

Assessment Study – Notice of Study Commencement 
 

Recommendation:  That the Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC) BE 
PROVIDED information, as it becomes available, relating to the Highbury 
Avenue/Hamilton Road Intersection Improvements Environmental Assessment 
Study; it being noted that the TAC received a Notice of Study Commencement 
from K. Welker, Project Manager, Dillon Consulting Limited and M. Elmadhoon, 
Manager, Transportation Planning, City of London, with respect to this matter. 

 
7. Pedestrian Volumes 

 
Recommendation:  That the pedestrian volume data on multi-use pathway 
systems provided by D. MacRae, Division Manager, Transportation Planning and 
Design, BE RECEIVED. 

 
8. Notices 

 
Recommendation:  That it BE NOTED that the Transportation Advisory 
Committee received the following Notices: 
 
a) an updated Notice dated January 26, 2015, from L. Mottram, Senior 

Planner, Development Services, with respect to the application of 
Thames Village Joint Venture, relating to the properties located at 1691, 
1738 and 1742 Hamilton Road and 1990 Commissioners Road East; 
and, 
 

b) a Notice dated January 16, 2015, from C. Parker, Senior Planner, with 
respect to “Our Move Forward” London’s Downtown Plan. 

 
9. Hyde Park Road Widening 

 
Recommendation:  That the verbal presentation from D. MacRae, Division 
Manager, Transportation Planning and Design, with respect to the Hyde Park 
Road Widening Public Information Centre meeting that was held on January 21, 
2015, BE RECEIVED. 

 
IV. SUB-COMMITTEES & WORKING GROUPS 
 

None. 
 
IV. ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION 

 
None. 

 
V. DEFERRED MATTERS/ADDITIONAL BUSINESS 

 
None. 
 

VI. ADJOURNMENT 
 
 The meeting adjourned at 1:15 PM. 


